St.Ann’s Parish Core Group

Thursday 15th November 2007

Present:
Father Harney, Marianne Down, Felicity Fletcher, Cath Hoyle, Brendan Lally, Ann Whitfield.

Apologies:
Andrea Whitehead

Meeting opened with prayer and a reading from the book of Wisdom.

FH suggested that the meeting should be used to plan and prepare for the next parish forum.  FF and BL gave advance apologies for the forum on Wednesday 5th December (to be held at St.Ann’s).

FF is no longer able to take minutes at meetings and asked for a volunteer?  FH suggested the core group have a think about it they would like to take the role over.  If no one else is able to FF would temporarily continue to take them.

FH suggested minutes of the previous parish forum should once again be place in both church porches in order for refresh parishioners with pressing issues and to give them a chance to place items on the agenda – (request for items to go in the bulletin).

FH attended the recent Deanery Priests meeting where the Deanery Pastoral council was discussed.  FH suggested the 6 areas of the pastoral council should be the focus of the parish forum.  

Feedback from the meeting suggested that each parish should have 2 reps per group (12 reps in total).  AW and FF thought this had been established at the Deanery day back in February.  It was decided that at the forum we would establish if the 6 areas are represented, who represents them and to make others aware that representation is needed.  Feedback from the Priests deanery meeting was that this format encouraged learning good practice from each other. The six areas were:

Liturgy

Pastoral Care

Young People

Premises and Finance

Mission

Faith Formation

By the end of the forum 2 representatives for each group should be decided (if they are not already in place) and the names to be sent into Deacon Andrew Crawley.  FH suggested that each parishioner takes on the role for a period of 18 months.  FH (Backed by all the core group) felt that through our baptism we are taking on our responsibility for the church – giving each rep a period of 18 months should ensure that a mixture and variety of parishioners are taking on this responsibility.  FH to include this in each Mass on Sunday.

AW suggested that we could revisit a previous format of the forum where parishioners gather in groups relevant to their interests.  Each group would be audited on the following questions:

What do we currently have?

Who is involved?

Who is the Rep?

What is missing?

FF to provide question sheets.

FH felt that although it is good to be thinking about how Parishes can survive without Priests, we need to address priorities and be praying for more vocations into priesthood.

All Priests and Parish council chair’s have been invited to a meeting on Saturday 17th Nov to discuss the diocesans ‘Assembly II’ with a focus on it taking place in a smaller way.  The even will be split into 3 meetings for different areas of the diocese.  Rotherham & Sheffield North will meet 5th April at St.Michael’s Wombwell with Fr Jim O’Keefe as the speaker, Doncaster & Worksop will meet 19th April at McAuley School with Fr Donal O’Leary as the Speaker and Chesterfield and Sheffield south will meet 10th May at St Joseph’s convent school with Fr Joe Smith as speaker.

FH & MD to attend the meeting.

CH gave feedback on the bereavement mass.  There has been great verbal feedback too.  CH wondered if it should be opened out and advertised for everyone, not only those who are newly bereaved.  The core group thought this was a good idea, CH to speak about the Mass at the forum.  

FF attended the recent celebration day for Child protection and vulnerable adults.  She felt the day was excellent and answered many questions.  FF would like to feedback from the meeting to the whole parish – she felt this would be done better if in person and so will speak at all three Sunday masses shortly after Christmas.  FF is to arrange training for parishioners held at a parish level, however would like to ensure it would have good attendance and possibly offer it to other churches.  Important questions such as ‘What are the signs? What do you do if someone discloses something?’ were answered and would benefit all.  Invitations with a reply slip to be sent out after Christmas when people have more free time.  To hold the training a projector would be needed, BL suggested using St.Mary’’s.  MD offered the use of a projector.

FF questioned if the Parish was perhaps behind on some key areas such as Risk Assessments, FH agreed.  Issues such as these are important.  BL suggested a system be set up where we can prove we have systems and procedures to follow.  FF suggested we create a Risk Assessment folder.  FH felt that anyone using the hall should present a policy also.  FF to work on training for this also.

BL had concern for the 200 club was raised, FH said the Finance committee currently had this in hand.

BL brought a suggestion from John Wright regarding the Parishes 150th anniversary.  JW suggested the Parish have a Dinner at somewhere such as Cubly hall and to invite Bishop John.

AW suggested the 150th Anniversary might be the main focus of the next parish forum (6th March 2008) – asking parishioners to form groups such as – Social, Spiritual, Fundraising etc.  FH presented the St.Vincent’s booklet which including some information about St.Ann’s.  AW handed out (and will e-mail out) information she has put together.  However, the information on goes to 1974 and so would like some more information.  FF suggested parishioners write down their ‘memories’ of the parish.

MD=The deanery are steaming ahead with the view to appoint a deanery youth worker.  MD is unable to attend the next meeting and so will e-mail in feedback from the last minutes.  The main point to address is the decision to advertise the appointment as not essential to be a catholic.

St.Ann’s are now to be represented by 4 young people at WYD as SF has stepped down.  FH will advertise the spare place in this weeks bulletin.  MD to ring Judi to make sure the vacancy is still available.

BL-Victory club to open on 1st March. CH to contact band leader for a possible concert date.  BL to contact Millhouse Green choir.  MD to contact Tammy Neal.  Possible dates are 11th or 18th April 2008.

AW- Fair trade orders so far have totalled over £500.  A Stall will be held at both St.Ann’s masses on Sunday 25th November with a sale or return box.

Date of next meeting: Tues 26th February 2008

Date of next forum:
Thursday 6th March 2008

Parish Forum - Agenda

Wednesday 5th December

1. Opening Prayer

2. Minutes of the last meeting

3. Matters Arising

4. Feedback from Deanery meetings

5. Deanery Groups:
Liturgy

Pastoral Care

Young People

 




Premises & Finance






Mission






Faith Formation

6. Feedback

7. Churches together in Penistone

8. Musical Instruments in Penistone

9. Main entrance to St.Ann’s hall

10. Children’s Liturgy at 9.15 mass

11. A.O.B

12. Date of next meeting

13. Closing Prayer


     


